
Hesketh-with-Becconsall All Saints Church of England Primary School 

‘What you are is God’s gift to you, what 

you become is your gift to God.’ 

 

School Improvement Newsletter - Issue 8 
Dear Parents & Carers, 

Thank you for your continued support.  

In Issue 8 we have a ‘Spotlight on the English Curriculum’ and hope that you find this 

information useful which ever year group your child may be in.  The importance of reading and 

writing can never be underestimated, and we thank you for your 

continuing support in your child’s learning journey. 

Kind regards,   

RSAinsworth 

Associate Headteacher 

‘God is able to make all grace abound to you, so that in all things at all times, having 

all that you need, you will abound in every good work.' 2 Corinthians 9:8 
 

 

Open Day Reminder 

Open Days, on the whole, are for prospective pupils and 

their parents to visit however there have been so many 

positive changes to the internal learning environment in 

school that we are extending this invitation to our whole 

school family.  Members of the Learning Together Trust 

will be available to speak with and answer any questions 

you may have in each of the three sessions:  

10.00-11.30 am, 1.30-3 pm & 5-6 pm. 

What better way to celebrate Hesketh-with-Becconsall  

All Saints than to open our doors on All Saints Day! 

We hope that you will find this an excellent opportunity 

to find out more. 
 



Keeping in touch 

Thank you to your positive response to our school Facebook Page.   

We hope you have enjoyed receiving updates about all the wonderful things that 

have been happening!  

 

Spotlight on the English Curriculum 
The study of English develops children’s abilities to listen, speak, read and write for a range of 

purposes, so using language to learn and clearly communicate ideas, views and feelings. It 

enables children to express themselves creatively and imaginatively, as they become 

enthusiastic and critical readers of stories, poetry and drama as well as non- fiction and media 

texts. Children develop a love of literature through widespread reading for enjoyment. 

Children use their knowledge, skills and understanding in speaking and writing across a range 

of different situations. Statutory requirements for the teaching and learning of English are laid 

out in the National Curriculum English Document (2014) and in the Statutory Framework for 

the Early Years Foundation Stage (2017).  
 

The Statutory Framework for the Early Years Foundation Stage states that:  

➢ Communication and language development involves giving children opportunities to 

experience a rich language environment; to develop their confidence and skills in 

expressing themselves; and to speak and listen in a range of situation. 
➢ Literacy development involves encouraging children to link sounds and letters and to 

begin to read and write. Children must be given access to a wide range of reading 

materials (books, poems, and other written materials) to ignite their interest.  
 

The National Curriculum 2014 aims of English are to ensure that all pupils: 

➢ read easily, fluently and with good understanding.  
➢ develop the habit of reading widely and often, for both pleasure and information. 
➢ acquire a wide vocabulary, an understanding of grammar and knowledge of linguistic 

conventions for reading, writing and spoken language.  
➢ appreciate our rich and varied literary heritage. 
➢ write clearly, accurately and coherently, adapting their language and style in and for a 

range of contexts, purposes and audiences.  
➢ use discussion pupils should be able to elaborate and explain clearly their understanding 

and ideas.  
➢ are competent in the arts of speaking and listening, making formal presentations, 

demonstrating to others and participating in debate. 



Staff in school have been working with Lancashire English Advisers to build on the training and 

established good practice last term of Phonics and Early Reading to develop English further 

throughout school. 

In particular we have focused on a clear teaching 

sequence, building children’s interest, knowledge, 

and skills through reading so that they are able to 

apply this in their writing. 

  
 

We really appreciate your involvement in your child’s learning journey by listening to them 

read regularly and recording this in their reading records.  Hopefully we will be able to reward 

children in Celebration Worship soon…. 

Reading Rewards     

100 Club or 200 Club or 300 Club 

To support children’s writing, grammar and punctuation is discretely 

taught alongside the reading and gathering content phase.   

Children then have the opportunity to apply these skills in context 

during the writing phase – your child may talk about the the 5i model 

for sentence writing.   

Putting it simply, the first ‘I’ is about immersing 

children in inspirational texts and works of others 

and the other four ‘I’s involve children refining and 

adapting their ideas for sentences so they become 

confident and see themselves as ‘writers’. 

During our recent Teaching and Learning Audit with 

the Lancashire Monitoring and Intervention Team it 

was lovely to see the improvements in the quality of 

learning shown children’s English books and their enthusiasm and engagement in English 

lessons.  What a lovely note on which to end the first half term of the academic year! 

Coming in Issue 9…  Spotlight on the EYFS 


